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Jeff Romine selected as District 6040’s Delegate to Council on Legislation

Every three years, all 535 Rotary districts worldwide select a delegate as a representative to the Council on 
Resolution and Legislation.  These bodies review and vote on proposed changes to the legislation that governs 
Rotary. The Council on Resolutions meets online every year to vote on proposed resolutions. And the Council 
on Legislation meets once every three years.   Jeff Romine was selected to serve as the delegate to represent 
District 6040 at the Council on Legislation to be held in 2022.

Happy Hour Via Zoom: Thirteen of 
us enjoyed the Happy Hour at 5 PM 
today. See President Debi’s message 
below for details about future 
meetings.

Some matters discussed: Ron Gaber 
said that the plaques are not yet up at 
Rotary Park. President Debi said she 
would speak with Rodney Sadler 
about this on Thursday. Ron said it 
would be nice to have a ribbon 
cutting when they are up. Ron 
reported that Rotary Park bids for 100 
chairs and 8-10 tables have been 
received from Home Depot and 
Westlake’s. He expects a bid from 
Menards today. See cover email about 
a Phil Tate Scholarship and also for 
an important message about flags.

From President Debi:

It is always nice to see your faces at our Zoom Happy Hours!  Beginning Wednesday, May 13th we 
will start having our Rotary meetings via Zoom at 12:00 noon.  Each week, we will have the pledge, prayer, 
announcements and committee reports and a program.  Our program for May 13th will be very interesting. 
Our own member, Shari Schenewerk, will give us an economic update. Shari works for the Missouri 
Department of Economic Development as a project manager for the Northeast Region of the State.

Our Rotary Board met on Wednesday, May 6th, and decided to take the step to have weekly meetings 
online for the next month. Dale Schenewerk is revving up the program committee. The Board is asking the 
Social Committee to take over the Rotary Happy Hour meetings and decide when to have them.

I have been delighted that our committees and projects have still been going on even during this time.  
At the meeting next week we will give an update.  Put May 13th at noon on your calendars.  On Monday 
Claire will send out the Zoom invite and link so you can join the meeting on Wednesday. You can also call in 
on your phone if you would like. Please feel free to email me any suggestions or questions at: 
debi.boughton@visitkirksville.com.  See you Wednesday!

mailto:debi.boughton@visitkirksville.com
mailto:debi.boughton@visitkirksville.com

